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Kia ora tātau FANNZ

Below are a few FASD-related news items to update you from Aotearoa New Zealand, Australia and beyond! 
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“With shared strength guidance and wisdom, those with FASD CAN grow and achieve”





New organization launched for Kiwis living with FASD

FASDAY September 9th this year saw the launch of FASD-CAN Inc – a new FASD-Care Action Network. The aim is to unite caregivers, strengthen families, support individuals and educate about FASD across our communities so that those living with FASD are better understood and supported.  Claire Gyde, whose inspiration and tenacity started the FASD-CAN ball rolling, was there to launch the new organisation. 
Although the organisation is still in its infancy, the long term vision of the organisation includes:

· Development of a web site and online communication 

· Development of New Zealand based FASD resources 

· Provide training by specialists and parents across the community including focus areas such as education, justice, health, independent living and employment

· Provide parent workshops/seminars 

· Strengthen international connections and learning opportunities.

To learn more, to join, or to support FASD-CAN Inc, check out their (under construction) website www.fasd-can.org.nz .  

***********************************************************

Summit to reshape New Zealand’s drug policy

A week before FASDAY, the NZ Drug Foundation hosted a 2 day Summit for 100 delegates from 67 organisations and communities from around the country including the Fetal Alcohol Network NZ, to address alcohol and illicit substances.  In the spirit of partnership, the Summit declaration called for a collaborative approach between Non-Government, community, Government Agencies and individuals.  Stigma and discrimination was an area of concern that was highlighted as was the lack of support for families negatively affected by alcohol and other drug use.  

Among the multiple areas of special concern flagged at the Summit were, the need to address the impact of prenatal alcohol and other drugs exposure such as FASD;  a call for prevention and early intervention initiatives to address high risk pregnancies; Government-led funding of FASD assessment and diagnosis;  mandated alcohol and pregnancy warning labels.  

A copy of the Wellington Declaration on reshaping New Zealand’s alcohol and other drug policy Document can be found on The NZDF website http://www.drugfoundation.org.nz/ . 

************************************************************

Australasian FASD Conference: Focus on the plenary speakers: Ms Sue Miers
Ms Sue Miers AM, Chair of the National Organisation for Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorders (NOFASD) Australia is one of the plenary speakers for the Australasian FASD Conference. Sue’s presentation is entitled: ‘From denial and invisibility to recognition: FASD in Australia’ and highlights the long struggle over decades to get FASD recognised in Australia.  Sue’s journey started in 1990’s after multiple assessments of a child, the absence of professional awareness and no information about FASD in Australia prompted a small group of volunteer parents and supporters to meet at a kitchen table. 

This session will be key for anyone wanting to know how they can make a difference in relation to FASD in Australasia and for those interested in the foundations of change. Join us at the Australasian FASD Conference to hear Sue speak about her journey.  Registrations are open for the Australasian Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorders (FASD) Conference in Brisbane on 19- 20 November 2013.

Register here: http://www.phaa.net.au/AFASDC_2013.php 

Program: The full program for the conference is now available at: http://www.phaa.net.au/documents/AFASDC_Program.pdf 

NOTE: Online registration to the Conference closes on November 4th. 

****************************************************

Aussie dads take a pause for alcohol-free pregnancies!

FARE, the Foundation for Alcohol Research and Education in Australia, has just announced a new national fundraising campaign that calls on Aussie dads-to-be to take a Pregnant Pause and go without alcohol in support of a healthy pregnancy.  The campaign launched in late September is catching on fast, with soon-to-be parents, Australian Olympic Swimmer, Elka Whalan and her husband, Olympic Water Polo champ, Tom Whalan, both proud ambassadors for the campaign. The Pregnant Pause campaign will raise money to provide support to those who are living with FASD, to prevent it from happening to more babies, and to educate the nation that there is no known safe time to drink alcohol during pregnancy.

*****************************************************

First International Charter on the Prevention of FASD  

At the International Conference on FASD Prevention held in Edmonton, Canada in September, delegates from 35 countries endorsed the International Charter on the Prevention of FASD calling on Governments and all stakeholders to take urgent action.  A copy of the Charter can be downloaded from the FANNZ website www.fan.org.nz . 

************************************************

New FASD Book

Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder: Interdisciplinary Perspectives is a new Book launched by Routledge Publishing.  Edited by UK education experts, Barry Carpenter OBE, Early Childhood researcher Carolyn Blackburn and School Network Project Coordinator, Jo Egerton.  In the publication, academics, professionals and families from around the world share expertise and insights on FASD.  The combined interdisciplinary perspectives contributes to understanding and addressing the complex social, educational and health needs associated with this growing group of children and young people.  Among the contributions is a chapter entitled, ‘Building a community of care through FASD diagnosis in Aotearoa New Zealand’, co-authored by Andi Crawford, Clinical Psychologist from Hawkes Bay and Christine Rogan FANNZ Coordinator.  To view and order a copy, go to  http://www.routledge.com/books/details/9780415670166/ 

**************************************************

Research

Prevalence of Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorders in Child Care Settings

Researchers, led by Dr. Svetlana Popova from the Center for Addiction and Mental Health in Toronto, reviewed 33 studies of children in the care of foster parents or child welfare agencies, and children adopted from orphanages.  A total of 6 percent of the children in the studies had fetal alcohol syndrome. Almost 17 percent of the children had fetal alcohol spectrum disorder, which includes any physical, mental or behavioral issues caused by prenatal exposure to alcohol.

Among children in a Russian orphanage for children with special needs, and among those adopted from Eastern Europe by Swedish families, the rate of severe alcohol-related damage ranged from 29 percent to 68 percent.  There were no reported cases of fetal alcohol syndrome in a study of Chinese children adopted by American parents.  The results appear in the journal Pediatrics.

Popova told Reuters (09/09/2013), “Early screening may lead to early diagnosis, which can lead to early participation in developmental interventions, which can in turn, improve the quality of life for children with a fetal alcohol spectrum disorder.”  She added that early intervention may also help prevent future mental health problems and trouble in school.

***********************************************
